MUSE
Board of Trustees Meeting
August 14, 2005 @ Ulatowski House
Minutes (Unapproved )
1) Call to Order:
Vice President Ron Bowman called the meeting to order at 4:23. Trustees present were Ron Bowman, Anne Ruprecht, Jed Ayres, Tomek Ulatowski, cc Ulatowski, Bronwyn Rhoades, Mark Morton, and Don Kirkpatrick. Others present were Jim Schock, Jessica Grinberg, Ray Alarcon, Ann Birdsell, Lucinda Clark, Megan Ayres, Shirley Kirkpatrick, Peggy Merrill, Gail Dickenson, Deirdre Lamb, Joe Odegaard, Annette Jarvie, & Cal Winslow

2) Minutes: (MSC Bronwyn, Anne) To approve the meetings of 6/23/05 as distributed. 

3) Financial Report: Lucinda presented July Financial Reports for MUSE and Corvette Summer. The Beginning Balance for MUSE was $41,812.45 with disbursements totaling $12,517.27 and deposits totaling $24,049.49, With interest earned of $37.57, the Ending Balance was $53,344.67. Restricted MUSE moneys totaled $31,729.43. With receipts from two Inns still outstanding, the Toast To Schools activity net profit was $2,247.64. The Big Fun Fair exceeded all expectations with a gross income of $18,092.13 with $300 still outstanding, expenses of $8,348.75 for a total net profit of $10,043.38.

The Corvette Summer Account had a Beginning Balance of $31,203.22 Disbursements were $5,155.99. Deposits were $46,189.82, With interest earned of $42.82, the ending Balance was $72,237.05. 

Lucinda presented a summary of Net Income from the list of activities carried out for the year. Rummage Sale: $8,286.79, Ledford House: $5,669.85, Turkey Trot Dance: $702.39, Candlelight Inn Tour: $2,598.00, Toast To Schools: $2,247.64, Big Fun Fair: $9,743.38, Bar-B-Que @ MacCallum House: $6,500, Grisman Concert: $11, 275.40. Total Profits (without the Corvette Activity) were $47,023.45. 

4) Elections for 05-06
a) Election of New Officers:
• Ron Bowman was nominated for President and approved by acclamation
• Jed Ayres was nominated for Vice President and approved by acclamation
• Anne Ruprecht was nominated for Secretary and approved by acclamation
• Ann Birdsell was nominated for Treasurer and approved by acclamation
b) Election of new Trustees:
• The new trustees elected to the Board were Cal Winslow, Jessica Grinberg, Deirdre Lamb, Annette Jarvie, and Gail Dickenson as the Administrative Trustee.

5) Brainstorming Evaluation Session:
In reviewing the yearly activities Ron discussed them in order and solicited comments and suggestions for each. 
General Comments:
• There was concern expressed that the school staff was not more in evidence during fund raising activities and that it was critical that support of MUSE activities be in evidence at the school events and back to school nights. 
• It was suggested that persons in charge of the various activities for the year be more specific about the volunteer jobs which are available, especially for busy staff members.
• It was suggested that before the calendar is finalized for the year, it should be referenced with the Chamber of Commerce Calendar.
Rummage Sale:
• Won’t have use of old grammar school building
• This activity is quite a lot of work for a few people
• Helena suggested an ongoing thrift shop kind of activity
Ledford House Honorary Dinner
• Suggest exploring a different location
• A good money return to work involved ratio
• Consider not having auction with this activity: 
Candlelight Inn Tour
• MUSE has been asked to do total organization of this activity. (soliciting Inns, advertising, organizing,)
• This activity has a good following from Ukiah aand other areas.
• Suggested cost to participant to be raised from $15 to $20 per person
Toast to Schools:
• A good money return to work involved ratio
• Consider doing this twice a year.
Big Fun Fair:
• This was highly successful (Can’t say enough about Helena and her crew.)
• Food sales did quite well
• It was a great community event
July 2nd Bar-B-Que @ MacCallum House: 
• Jed, Megan & staff did wonderful job with organization and work details.
• Big Band is popular with community.
• Good turn out in spite of conflict with Salmon Bar B Que
• Proceeds from wine auction to benefit Anderson Valley Music Program
• This was a great community event, with potential for ongoing tradition.
Fourth of July Parade:
• The Corvette was entered in the 4th of July Parade, in keeping with the theme, it was decorated with a grass skirt fringe around the edge of the trailer.
• There were 20 tickets sold at the parade.
Grisman Concert:
• A good money return to work involved ratio
• Ticket income net $14,066 (less 25% to Art For All)
• A great many tickets sold during last two days
• An excellent community event
• Minor complaints about noise connected with small children & balloons
• Some problems with security /people changing to higher priced seats ?
• Grisman group enjoyed the event, has agreed to come again next year
• Special thanks to Ron, Jed, Megan, & Lucinda
Mendocino Corvette Summer:
• Evaluation to come after activity over
• To date 1430 tickets sold, at this point activity has about broken even.
• Check count down speedometer in Beacon each week
• May have car at Ukiah Speedway next week
` • Heavy duty sales needed during next 3 weeks, with help fr. kids & music 
• Working crew needs help: Come to meeting @ 8:30 on Friday 
• Big event coming up on September 4th for drawing @ Heider Lot with music from Brown Brothers

6) Policy Items:
The recommended changes in the by-laws were not considered at this meeting. This item is deferred to the next meeting. 

7) Request for Reauthorization of Funds: Bronwyn Rhoades submitted a request for extension of permission to spend funds which had been previously authorized for use during the year but not spent before the cutoff deadline.
1) July payment for the Grammar School PE Program amount of $779.50
2) May Payment for Jon Green of $4000 from funds authorized for MMS Elective Program. 
(MSC Kirkpatrick Ayres) To authorize payment of said funds committed for Grammar and Midde School Programs. 

8) Future Meetings:
a) The next regular meeting of the MUSE Advisory Board is scheduled for Thursday, September 22 at 3:40 in the Middle School Library 
b) The next meeting of the Corvette Summer Committee is se for 8:30 on Friday, August 19th at the Mac House Annex
c) The Budget and Calendar Planning meeting is set for 3:45 on Tuesday, August 23rd in the MMS Library.

9) Adjournment of Meeting: The meeting was adjourned at 6:14.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Don Kirkpatrick
Outgoing Secretary

